Eye on the World May 27, 2023

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of May 27, 2023.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

"Eye on the World" comment: The following 32 headlines are related to artificial intelligence – including ChatGPT.

Comments about A.I.

- Looking back to March 2023, an article by Ed Burns, Nicole Laskowski, George Lawton and Linda Tucci titled "What Is Artificial Intelligence (A.I.)?" is posted at techtarget.com in March 2023. (A copy of this article is included in the compilation of material in the "Edifying the Body" article posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of May 27, 2023.)
- Looking back to January 2023, an article by Mike Thomas and Matthew Urwin titled "Eight Risks and Dangers of Artificial Intelligence" was posted at builtin.com on Jan. 25, 2023. (A copy of this article is included in the compilation of material in the "Edifying the Body" article posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of May 27, 2023.)
- Looking back to March 2023, an article by Prarthana Prakash titled "Elon Musk Says That A.I. 'Humanoid Robots' Will Eventually Outnumber People: 'It's Not Even Clear What an Economy Means at That Point" was posted at fortune.com on March 2, 2023.

What is ChatGPT?

• Looking back to April 2023, an article by Sabrina Ortiz titled "What Is ChatGPT?" was posted at zdnet.com on April 18, 2023. ("ChatGPT is a natural language processing tool driven by A.I. technology that allows you to have human-like conversations and much more with the chatbot.")

Who made ChatGPT?

• Looking back to April 2023, an article by Sabrina Ortiz titled "Who Made ChatGPT?" was posted at zdnet.com on April 18, 2023. (OpenAI launched ChatGPT on Nov. 30, 2022.)

Positive reports about ChatGPT

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Josep Ferrer titled "6 ChatGPT Mind-Blowing Extensions to Use It Anywhere" was posted at medium.com on Dec. 23, 2022.
- Looking back to February 2023, a Reuters article titled "ChatGPT Fastest-Growing App in History; [Swiss Bank] UBS" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 2, 2023.
- An article titled "ChatGPT & Generative A.I. in Healthcare: Revolutionizing the Future" was posted at medium.com on May 1, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Perez titled "OpenAI Launches an Official ChatGPT App for iOS" was posted at techcrunch.com on May 18, 2023.
- An article by Fionna Agomuoh and Luke Larsen titled "ChatGPT: How to Use the A.I. Chatbot That's Changing Everything" was posted at digitaltrends.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Brian Heater titled "Sanctuary A.I.'s New Humanoid Robot Stands 5'7" and Lifts 55 lbs." was posted at techcrunch.com on May 16, 2023.
- An article by Rob Waugh and Luke Andrews titled "ChatGPT-Funded Robot Powered by A.I. Is Already Working as a Security Guard in the U.S. and Europe" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 21, 2023.
- An article by Jack Ohman titled "I Was Terrified of A.I., but My ChatGPT App Seems Too Sweet and Dumb to Destroy Me" was posted at sacbee.com on May 21, 2023.

Negative report – Is ChatGPT a security risk?

- An article by Michael Long titled "Is ChatGPT a Security Risk? [Apple Seems to Think So]" was posted at medium.com on May 20, 2023.
- An article by Aaron Tilley and Miles Kruppa titled "Apple Restricts Employee Use of ChatGPT, Joining Other Companies [Already] Wary of Leaks" was posted at wsj.com on May

18, 2023.

Negative report – is ChatGPT already obsolete?

• An article by Matteo Wong titled "ChatGPT Is Already Obsolete" was posted at theatlantic.com on May 19, 2023.

Companies – announcing ChatGPT-similar technology

- An article by Tim Marcin titled "Gmail's New A.I. Feature Will Soon Write Entire Emails for You; Google Announces" was posted at mashable.com on May 10, 2023.
- A press release titled "Scribe Launches Scribe A.I.: A Revolutionary Way to Automate Business Documentation" was posted at scribe.com on May 10, 2023.
- An article by Aisha Malik titled "WhatApp Now Lets You Lock and Hide Individual Chats" was posted at techcrunch.com on May 15, 2023.
- An article by Sabrina Ortiz titled "These 4 Popular Microsoft Apps Are Getting a Big A.I. Boost" was posted at zdnet.com on May 16, 2023.
- A press release titled "ActiveCampaign Introduces Content Generation Powered by A.I." was posted at activecampaign.com on May 16, 2023.
- An article by Sean Buckley titled "The IRS Reportedly Has a Free Turbo Tax Alternative in the Works" was posted at engadget.com on May 15, 2023.
- An article by Alex Wilhelm titled "[Chinese Technology Giant] Alibaba's Cloud Spinoff May Serve as a Good Yardstick to Value Other Major Players" was posted at techcrunch.com on May 18, 2023.
- An article by Christian Hetzner titled "Mark Cuban Says Elon Musk's Twitter Plan Goes Deeper Than Anyone Realizes [Cuban Believes Musk Is Primarily Focused on Developing His Own Version of ChatGPT]" was posted at fortune.com on May 19, 2023.

What kind of test questions can ChatGPT handle?

- An article by Hazel Shearing and Shinona McCallum titled "ChatGPT: Can Students Pass Using A.I. Tools at University?" was posted at bbc.com on May 9, 2023. (The University of Bath in England reported that ChatGPT can handle multiple-choice questions very well.)
- An article by Alex Blake titled "ChatGPT Tried to Pass a College Exam and It Didn't Go Well" was posted at digitaltrends.com on May 9, 2023. (It repeated parts of the question wordfor-word, created vague statements and wrote in oversimplified language without being specific.)

Can ChatGPT pass tests?

• Looking back to January 2023, an article by J.D. Capelouto titled "Here Are All the Academic Exams ChatGPT Has Passed (& Failed)" was posted at semafor.com on Jan. 30, 2023.

- Looking back to February 2023, an article by Aditi Bharade titled "ChatGPT Failed Miserably in Singapore's 6th-Grade Tests (Averaging 16% for Math and 21% for Science); Days Later, It Was Getting Answers Right" was posted at businessinsider.com on Feb. 20, 2023.
- Looking back to March 2023, an article by Lakshmi Varanasi titled "A.I. Models Like ChatGPT and GPT-4 Are Acing Everything From the Bar Exam to AP Biology; Here's a List of Difficult Exams Both A.I. Versions Have Passed" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 21, 2023.
- Looking back to April 2023, an article by Stephen Hughes titled "ChatGPT Can Replace Journalist, but It Can't Pass a Doctor's Final Exam in Medical School" was posted at science20.com on April 27, 2023.
- An article by Mack Wilowski titled "ChatGPT Passes CPA Exam on Second Attempt; Is It Coming for Accounting Jobs?" was posted at investopedia.com on May 23, 2023.

Professor accuses college students of using ChatGPT

• An article by Frank Heinz titled "Texas A&M University—Commerce Instructor Accuses Class of Using ChatGPT [to Cheat] on Final Assignments" was posted at nbcdfw.com on May 19, 2023.

Companies banning ChatGPT at work

• An article by Paige McGlauflin titled "Apple, Goldman Sachs and Samsung Among Growing List of Companies Banning Employees From Using ChatGPT at Work" was posted at fortune.com on May 19, 2023.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

"Eye on the World" comment: The following 33 headlines are related to the proposed WHO pandemic treaty.

WHO warns of next pandemic

• An article by Staff titled "World Must Be Ready to Respond to Next Pandemic: WHO Chief" was posted at un.org on May 22, 2023.

• An article by Marc Lallanilla titled "The Next Pandemic 'Even Deadlier' Than Covid Is Coming; Warns WHO" was posted at nypost.com on May 23, 2023.

• An article by Aliza Chasan titled "Prepare for Next Pandemic, Future Pathogens With 'Even Deadlier Potential' Than Covid; WHO Chief Warns' was posted at cbsnews.com on May 23, 2023.

What is "Disease X"?

• An article by Marc Lallanilla titled "What Is 'Disease X'? Covid Experts Warn It Could Cause Deadlier Pandemic" was posted at nypost.com on May 24, 2023.

WHO Pandemic treaty – WHO began serious discussions in March

- Looking back to March 2023, a press release titled "Countries Begin Negotiations on Global Agreement to Protect World From Future Pandemic Emergencies" was posted at who.int (World Health Organization) on March 3, 2023.
- Looking back to March 2023, an article titled "WHO Pandemic Treaty Empowers the Agency to Spy on the World" was posted at dailywire.com on March 9, 2023.

Associated Press News – several attempts to relieve people of their fears

- Looking back to February 2023, an article by Sophia Tulp titled "WHO 'Pandemic Treaty" Draft Doesn't Sign Over U.S. Sovereignty" was posted at apnews.com on Feb. 24, 2023.
- An article by Philip Marcelo titled "WHO 'Pandemic Treaty' Won't 'Reshape' America" was posted at apnews.com on May 16, 20223.

WHO Pandemic treaty – several warnings against it

- Looking back to February 2023, an article by Brett Schaefer and Steven Groves titled "Why the U.S. Should Oppose the New Draft WHO Pandemic Treaty" was posted at heritage.org on Feb. 27, 2023.
- Looking back to March 2023, an article by Betsy McCaughey titled "Biden's WHO Pandemic Treaty Would Kill Americans in the Name of 'Equity'" was posted at nypost.com on March 1, 2023.
- Looking back to March 2023, an article by Aaron Kliegman titled "[Elon] Musk Clashes With WHO Director Over Global Pandemic Treaty" was posted at foxnews.com on March 24, 2023.

WHO Pandemic treaty – Senator Thom Tillis proposed legislation against it

• Looking back to February 2023, a press release titled "[Senator Thom] Tillis, Colleagues Introduce Legislation to Protect American Sovereignty Against World Health Organization" was posted at tillis.senate.gov on Feb. 23, 2023.

WHO Pandemic treaty – Senator Ron Johnson proposed legislation against it

• Looking back to March 2023, a press release titled "[Wisconsin] Senator [Ron] Johnson Offers the 'No WHO Pandemic Treaty Act' as an Amendment to AUMF [Authorization for Use of Military Force] Repeal" was posted at ronjohnson.senate.gov on March 28, 2023.

WHO Pandemic treaty – a petition in April opposed to WHO power grab

• Looking back to April 2023, a petition started by Owen Stevens titled "Oppose WHO's Power Grab: Say No to the 'Pandemic Treaty'" was posted at citizengo.org on April 6, 2023.

WHO Pandemic treaty – a petition in May opposed to WHO power grab

• A petition titled "Do Not Sign Any WHO Pandemic Treaty Unless It Is Approved Via Public Referendum – Vote" was posted at change.org on May 22, 2023.

WHO Pandemic treaty – historical discussions

- Looking back to March 2021, an article by Staff titled "Leaders of 23 Countries Back Pandemic Treaty Idea for Future Emergencies" was posted at newsmax.com on March 30, 2021.
- Looking back to November 2021, an article by 11 people titled "Human Rights Must Guide a Pandemic Treaty" was posted at hhrjournal.org (Health and Human Rights Journal) on Nov. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to November 2021, a Reuters article by Stephanie Nebehay titled "WHO Reaches Draft Consensus on Future Pandemic Treaty" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 28, 2021.
- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Houman David Hemmati titled "How the WHO Is Using a Covid-19 Pandemic Treaty to Create a New 'Global Health Security Architecture'" was posted at dailywire.com on June 9, 2022.
- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Lawrence O. Gostin, Kevin A. Klock and Sam F. Halabi titled "Inching Closer to an Essential Global Pandemic Treaty" was posted at statnews.com on Aug. 3, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ashleigh Furlong titled "A New Pandemic Play Book: Draft Treaty Sets Out Far-Reaching New Rules for Countries" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 17, 2022.

• Looking back to January 2023, an article by Sergio Imparato and Sarosh Nagar titled "The WHO's New Pandemic Treaty Is Good for the World – and the U.S." was posted at statnews.com on Jan. 20, 2023.

- Looking back to March 2023, an article by Lancet Global Health titled "WHO's Pandemic Treaty: Promises Equity Should Be Kept" was posted at the lancet.com on March 1, 2023.
- Looking back to March 2023, an article by Sridhar Venkatapuram and Rajat Khosla titled "The Pandemic Treaty One Ring to Rule Them All" was posted at orfonline.org on March 4, 2023.
- Looking back to April 2023, an article by Donato Paolo Mancini titled "Countries Wrangle Over Definition of 'Pandemic' in Race to Agree on [Pandemic] Treaty" was posted at ft.com on April 4, 2023.
- Looking back to April 2023, an article written by Anikta Kulkami titled "WHO's Pandemic Treaty Will Not Overpower Any Country's Domestic Policies" was posted at logically.ai on April 25, 2023.

WHO Pandemic treaty - Congressman Chris Smith has been a consistent critic

- Looking back to March 2023, a press release titled "[New Jersey Congressman Chris] Smith Presses Secretary Blinken on Biden's Pandemic Treaty That Could Cede U.S. Sovereignty [to WHO]" was posted at chrissmith.house.gov on March 23, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Herlihy titled "Biden's 'Pandemic Treaty' Would Surrender Power to WHO Bureaucrats, New Jersey Rep. [Chris Smith] Warns" was posted at foxnews.com on May 22, 2023.

WHO Pandemic treaty – current discussions (in May)

- An article titled Negotiating the Pandemic Treaty: Challenges and Next Steps" was posted at harvard.edu on May 4, 2023.
- An article by 8 Individuals titled "Advancing Equity in the Pandemic Treaty" was posted at healthaffairs.org on May 9, 2023.
- An article by Peter Oliver (in Geneva) titled "World Health Organization Pushes for Global Pandemic Treaty" was posted at neweu.cgtn.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Viola Savy Dsouza, George Wharton, Helmut Brand, Ommen C. Kurian and Sanjay Pattanshetty titled "Preparing for the Next Crisis: The G20 and the Pandemic Treaty" was posted at orfonline.org on May 23, 2023.

• An article by Emma Farge titled "World Health Organization Working Towards 'Pandemic Treaty' by May 2024" was posted at japantimes.co.jp on May 24, 2023.

World Economic Forum

- An article by Joe Guzzardi titled "World Economic Forum's 'Great Reset' Advances" was posted at pressherald.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Ira Basen titled "Can the Great Reset Really Create a Gentler, More Equitable Capitalism?" was posted at cbc.ca on May 24, 2023.

Covid pandemic and climate change

• A press release titled "The Rockefeller Foundation and World Health Organization Announce Partnership to Expand Global Pandemic Preparedness in Era of Climate Change" was posted at rockefellerfoundation.org on May 23, 2023.

Global snooping about covid misinformation

• Looking back to April 2021, an article by Michael K. McCall, Margaret M. Skutsch and Jordi Honey-Roses titled "Surveillance in the Covid-19 Normal: Tracking, Tracing and Snooping – Trade-Offs in Safety and Autonomy" was posted at digitallibrary.acm.org on April 1, 2021.

International comments about masks

- An article titled "Face Mask Rule Easing 'A Good Thing' Says [Scotland] Health Boss Jason Leitch" was posted at bbc.com on May 16, 2023.
- An article by Lee I-Chia titled "Mask Rule to Be Extended for Three Types of Venues [Healthcare Facilities, Healthcare-Related Facilities and Senior Welfare Facilities]" was posted at taipeiltimes.com (Taiwan) on May 24, 2023.

More international covid

- An article by Michelle Fay Cortez titled "Covid Kills One Person Every Four Minutes as Vaccine Rates Fall" was posted at bloomberg.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "China Faces a New Covid Wave That Could Peak at 65 Million Cases a Week" was posted at nbcnews.com on May 25, 2023.
- A Reuters article titled "BioNTech Is Proceeding With Covid-Shot in Line With WHO Guidance" was posted at reuters.com on May 25, 2023.

Climate change – "European social market economy"

• An article by David Blackmon titled "The EU Chief [Ursula Von Der Leyen] Just Let Slip the Dirty Secret Behind the 'Green' Transition [the 'European Social Market Economy']" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 17, 2023.

Climate change – China talks climate change, but produces coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wany titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal as Possible'" was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "Report: World Coal Consumption Rising, China's Influence 'Unparalleled by Any Country'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- Looking back to February 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China Is Full Steam Ahead With New Coal Plants as the West Goes Green" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 27, 2023.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China's Carbon Emissions Soar as Biden Unveils Crackdown on American Power Plants" was posted at dailywire.com on May 12, 2023.

Climate change – Bill Gates trying to replace coal

• An article by Eric McConnell titled "Bill Gates's Latest Startup Bet: How a Gram of Fusion Energy Could Replace 22,000 lbs. of Coal [by Combining Lithium and Deuterium Into a Machine Called a Stellarator]" was posted at benzinga.com on May 15, 2023.

International electric vehicles

- An article by Nimi Princewill titled "As the West Surges Toward Electric Cars [Calling It a Surge Is Over-Stating It], Here's Where the Unwanted Gas Guzzlers Go [to Benin, West Africa]" was posted at cnn.com on May 20, 2023.
- A Reuters article by David Shepardson titled "Ford CEO Says China Main EV Rival, Not GM or Toyota" was posted at reuters.com on May 25, 2023.

More international climate change

• An article by Fabiano Maisonnave titled "Brazil Builds 'Rings of Carbon Dioxide' to Simulate Climate Change in the Amazon" was posted at apnews.com on May 23, 2023.

• An article by Elaine Cobbe titled "France Has Banned Short-Haul Domestic Flights; How Much It Will Help Combat Climate Change Is Up in the Air" was posted at cbsnews.com on May 24, 2023.

• An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Lab-Grown Meat [Recommended by Climate Warriors] Is 25 Times Worse for the Environment" was posted at mercola.com on May 24, 2023.

International abortion outlook

- An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Woke Lancet [UK Medical Journal] Decries Stillbirths, While Promoting Abortion" was posted at breitbart.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Jack Fonseca titled "Mainstream Reporter [Catherine Levesque of the National Post] Admits to Downplaying Attendance of March for Life, Freedom Convoy" was posted at lifesitenews.com on May 24, 2023.

International gender outlook

- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Seething EU Will Block Funding for Regions Fighting LGBT Ideology; Member of European Parliament Says" was posted at breitbart.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Shannon Thaler titled "Starbucks Slammed for Going 'Full Bud Light' With Trans Ad [in India]" was posted at nypost.com on May 19, 2023.

Russia-Ukraine war

- A Reuters article by Olena Harmash titled "Russian-Annexed Crimea's Return to Ukraine Will 'Happen for Certain': Zelensky" was posted at reuters.com on May 18, 2023.
- An article by Britt Clennett and Allie Weintraub titled "Hiroshima Survivor's Message to Putin: 'You Don't Know the Reality of a Nuclear Weapon'" was posted at abcnews.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by James Kilner titled "Exploding Underwater Drone Set to Be Unleashed Against Russian Navy" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on May 20, 2023.
- An article by Bethany Dawson titled "A Top Ukrainian Commander Fighting Around Bakhmut Says Military Experts Who Portray Russian Soldiers as Only 'Stupid and Miserable' Are Wrong" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 21, 2023.
- An article by Chris Panella titled "Putin Could Have a 'Revolution' on His Hands Because Russian Elites Refuse to Send Their Kids to Die in the Ukraine War; Wagner Boss Prigozhin Warns" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 24, 2023.

• An article by Will Stewart titled "Zelensky's Hit List: Ukraine Admits It Is Looking to Kill Putin, Wagner Chief and General 'Armageddon' Surovikin – but Is Hampered by Vald's 'Body Doubles' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 25, 2023.

More comments about Russia

• An article by Nora Gamez Torres titled "In Unprecedented Move, Cuba Will Let Russians Lease Land as the Two Countries Get Closer" was posted at miamiherald.com on May 19, 2023.

Comments about Russia and China

• A Reuters article by Andrew Hayley titled "Russia, China Seal Economic Pacts Amid Western Criticism" was posted at reuters.com on May 24, 2023.

Comments about China and computer chips

- An article titled "Tech War: Japan Seeks Bigger Role in Global Chip Supply Chain as U.S. Tries to Sideline China" was posted at scmp.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Britain Unveils \$1.2 Billion Semi-Conductor Strategy to Reduce Dependence on Chinese Computer Chips" was posted at breitbart.com on May 19, 2023.

More comments about China

- An article by John Hayward titled "China Leads Central Asia Summit to Counter G7 Japan Meeting" was posted at breitbart.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Lewis Page titled "China Now Has the World's Biggest Navy: but the U.S. Fleet Would Still Win in a Fight for Now" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Mark Almond titled "The Ocean Paradise That Could Become the Battlefield of a New Cold War: Holiday and Honeymoon Destination Mauritius Has Become the Unlikely Center of a Chilling Power Struggle Between the U.S. and China" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 20, 2023.
- An article by Jane Cai titled "China Said to Be Negotiating Arms Deals With Saudi Arabia and Egypt" was posted at scmp.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Nicola Smith titled "Chinese Hypersonic Missiles 'Can Destroy Newest U.S. Aircraft Carrier'" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on May 24, 2023.

Comments about China and Taiwan

An article by Steve Mollman titled "Elon Musk Gets Blowback From Taiwan After

Saying There's a 'Certain Inevitability' China Will Integrate It' was posted at fortune.com on May 20, 2023.

- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Chinese Hackers Strike 'Critical' U.S. Infrastructure: Microsoft Uncovers Campaign Targeting Guam Amid Fears Beijing Will Black Out Strategic Base for Assault on Taiwan" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Jon Fingas titled "Microsoft Says China Installed Malware in U.S. Systems in Guam" was posted at engadget.com on May 24, 2023.

Comments Arab League

- A Reuters article by Maya Gebeily titled "Syria's Assad Shakes Hands, Kisses Cheeks With Onetime Foes at Arab League Summit" was posted at reuters.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Abby Sewell titled "Hezbollah Stages War Games for Media, Asserts Readiness to Confront Israel" was posted at apnews.com on May 21, 2023.

Comments about Israel

- An article by Staff titled "U.S. Wants Israel to Shelve Judicial Overhaul in Return for Saudi Normalization TV" was posted at timesofisrael.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Simon Rocker titled "World Zionist Organization Demands Israel Backs Down on Judicial Reform Plans" was posted at thejc.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Ilan Ben Zion titled "Israel's Netanyahu and Allies Pass New Budget With Sweeping Grants for Settlements, Ultra-Orthodox" was posted at apnews.com on May 24, 2023.

Comments about Israel and Iran

- An article by Isaac Scharf titled "Israeli National Security Chief: New Iranian Nuclear Facility Not Immune From Attack" was posted at apnews.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Canaan Lidor titled "In Veiled Threat to Iran, Gallant Says Air Force Preparing for 'Main Goal'" was posted at timesofisrael.com on May 23, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Dan Williams titled "Top Israeli General Says 'Action' Is on Horizon Over Iran Nuclear Work" was posted at reuters.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Ken Klippstein titled "Leaked Report: 'CIA Does Not Know' If Israel Plans to Bomb Iran" was posted at theintercept.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "What Is Iranian Nuclear 'Weaponization' and Why Is It Decisive?" was posted at jpost.com on May 24, 2023.

• An article by Bill Toulas titled "Iranian Hackers Use New Moneybird Ransomware to Attack Israeli Organizations" was posted at bleepingcomputer.com on May 24, 2023.

Comments about Iran

- An article by James Rothwell titled "Iran Executes Three Men Who Smuggled Letter Out of Prison Pleading for Help" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Condemnation as Iran Hangs Three Linked to Anti-Government

Protests" was posted at breitbart.com on May 19, 2023.

• An article by J.P. Lawrence titled "Air Force Warthogs Patrol Middle East Waters in Response to Iranian Actions" was posted at stripes.com on May 23, 2023.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

- An article by Julia Fanzeres and Sri Taylor titled "Oil Rises for Third Day on U.S. Inventory Draws; Saudi Warning" was posted at bloomberg.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Lily Jamali titled "Saudis Are Trying to Prop Oil Prices by Lashing Out at Short Sellers" was posted at marketplace.org on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Filip De Mott titled "Russia Is the Real Threat to Saudi Arabia as Moscow Targets Key Oil Market; Veteran Analyst Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Saudi Arabia Restores Diplomatic Relations With Canada [Ending 2018 Rift]" was posted at arabnews.com on May 24, 2023.

Comments about France

- An article by Jake Coyle titled "France Pension Protest Held on Outskirts of Cannes Film Festival" was posted at abcnews.com on May 21, 2023.
- An article by Clea Caulcutt titled "Embattled Macron Struggles to Reconnect With France" was posted at politico.com on May 25, 2023.

Comments about Turkey

• An article by Suzan Fraser and Ayse Wieting titled "Turkish Voters Weigh Final Decision on Next President, Visions for Future [at the Polls on May 28]" was posted at apnews.com on May 25, 2023.

• An article by Ruth Michaelson titled "Ultra-Nationalist Leader Backs Kemal Kilicdaroglu for Turkish Presidency" was posted at theguardian.com on May 24, 2023.

- An article by Antoinette Radford titled "Turkish Elections: Anti-Immigrant Leader Endorses Erdogan Challenger" was posted at bbc.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Ruxandra Iordache titled "Turkey's Runoff Election Is Paralyzing Key Oil Exports From Northern Iraq" was posted at cnbc.com on May 25, 2023.

Comments about Sudan

- A Reuters article by Mohamed Nureldin and Khalid Abdelaziz titled "Sudan Cease Fire Brings Some Respite After Weeks of Heavy Battles" was posted at reuters.com on May 23, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Emma Farge titled "Red Cross Warns of Possible Humanitarian Disaster on Sudan-Chad Border" was posted at reuters.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Robert Bociaga titled "Will Sudan Crisis Trigger a Fresh Wave of Migrants and Refugees Out of Africa?" was posted at arabnews.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Hundreds of Sudanese Migrants Stuck at Border With Egypt" was posted at africannews.com on May 25, 2023.

Shootout between two drug cartels – near U.S. and Mexico border

- A video and an article by Sophie Mann titled "Shocking Video Shows Mexican Drug Cartels [Arellano Felix Cartel and Sinaloa Cartel] in Shootout That Left 11 Dead in Violence Plagued Baja, California Region" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 20, 2023.
- An article by Danielle Wallace titled "Baja California [and] Mexico Street Racing Event Devolves Into Shooting: 10 Dead, at Least 9 Others Injured" was posted at foxnews.com on May 22, 2023.
- An article by Christina Bravo titled "Baja California Authorities Arrest 3 Linked to Shootout Near Ensenada" was posted at nbcsandiego.com on May 24, 2023.

International miscellaneous news

- An article by Nick El Hajj titled "Dubai's Next Big Thing? Perhaps a \$5 Billion Man-Made 'Moon' as the City's Real Estate Market Booms" was posted at apnews.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by David Averre titled "Germany Enters Recession Following Economic

'Collapse' – and Experts Predict the Situation Is Only Going to Get Worse for Europe's Largest Economy (as IMF Sharply Upgrades UK Growth Forecast)" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 25, 2023.

- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Socialist Spain Behind Push to Ban Private Messaging in EU; Leaked Documents Show" was posted at breitbart.com on May 25, 2023.
- An article by James Reinl titled "Canada's Euthanasia Free-for-All Gets Wilder: A Quarter of People Now Back Lethal Injections for the Poor and Homeless Critics Slam 'Shameful' Attitudes in World's Most Permissive Program" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 25, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Hitler's Childhood Home [in Austria] to Be Converted Into Human Rights Training Center" was posted at jpost.com on May 25, 2023.

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Christian actor speaks out

- An article by Stephen Kokx titled "[Actor] Jim Caviezel Blows Lid Off Child Trafficking, Epstein Island [and] Hollywood in Steve Bannon Interview" was posted at lifesitenews.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Stephen Kokx titled "'An Apocalyptic Moment: [Actor] Jim Caviezel Warns God 'Is Coming' for Global Deep State" was posted at lifesitenews.com on May 23, 2023.

When policies are bad – politicians and media stir up race

- An article by Keith Griffith titled "NAACP Issues Shock Travel Advisory Against Visiting Florida as It Accuses the Sunshine State of Being 'Openly Hostile' to Black and LGBTQ Americans Under Ron DeSantis: GOP Governor Says 'What a Joke'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 21, 2023.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Hillary Clinton Claims Florida 'Isn't Safe' for Black or LGBT People" was posted at breitbart.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Ted Cruz Brutally Schools AOC on Democrats' Racist Past and Present" was posted at dailyfetched.com on May 24, 2023.

Tim Scott versus Joy Behar – is not a fair fight

• An article by Tim Graham titled "The Leftists Loathe Tim Scott's Racial Optimism" was posted at creators.com on May 24, 2023.

- An article by Hanna Panreck titled "Joy Behar Blasted by Black Republicans Over Claim Tim Scott 'Doesn't Get' Racism: 'Sit This One Out'" was posted at foxnews.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'My Life Disproves the Lies': Tim Scott Fires Back at 'The View' Over Racially-Charged Attacks" was posted at dailywire.com on May 24, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

- An article by Hank Berrien titled "FBI Misused Surveillance Tool Over 278,000 Times: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Kelly Caco titled "Another Black Mark for the FBI: Bureau Misused Surveillance Tool More Than 278,000 Times on January 6 Suspects, Crime Victims, Political Donors and BLM Activists; Court Document Reveals Days After Durham Report Release" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 19, 2023

Comments about government and corporate censorship

• An article by James Fishback titled "At High School Debates, Debate Is No Longer Allowed" was posted at thefp.com on May 25, 2023.

Comments about the January 6 riot

- An article by Staff titled "Oath Keepers Founder Stewart Rhodes Sentenced to 18 Years for Seditious Conspiracy in January 6 Attack" was posted at apnews.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Retired Firefighter Who Put Feet Up on Pelosi's Desk Sentenced to 4.5 Years in Prison" was posted at dailywire.com on May 25, 2023.

Comments about climate change

- Looking back to February 2023, a press release titled "'Worsening Winds' Report Finding 13.4 Million Properties Will Be Newly Exposed to Hurricane Winds From Climate Change" was posted at firststreet.org on Feb. 27, 2023.
- An article by Alex Littlehales titled "Worsening [Hurricane] Winds: New Report Highlights Dangers of Climate Change to Coastal Virginia and Mid-Atlantic Regions" was posted at 13newsnow.com on May 24, 2023.

• A video and an article by Ben Wilson titled "Watch: Squad Member [Cori Bush] Says Democrats Not Banning Gas Stoves, Just 'Regulating Indoor Air Pollution'" were posted at freebeacon.com on May 24, 2023.

- An article titled "Climate Change Calls for Cuts in Carbon Emissions; These U.S. Companies Are Leading the Way" was posted at usatoday.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Evan Bush titled "How Global Warming and a Wet Winter May Impact the U.S. Wildfire Season" was posted at nbcnews.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by P. Kenneth Burns titled "Climate Change Is Increasing Wildfire Risk in New Jersey; New Report Says" was posted at whyy.org on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Elizabeth Djinis titled "Will Americans Change Their Daily Lives to Acknowledge Climate Change?" was posted at teenvogue.com on May 24, 2023.

Kerry versus farmers

• An article by Baxter Dimitry titled "John Kerry Declares War on U.S. Farmers; Govt. Farm Confiscations 'Not Off the Table' "was posted at thepeoplesvoice.tv on May 17, 2023.

Green energy - versus coal

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.

Fossil fuel – Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Fossil fuel – miscellaneous

• An article by Eleanor Dearman titled "Texas May Abolish Annual Vehicle Inspections [Big Cities May Have Emission Inspections]" was posted at star-telegram.com on May 19, 2023.

Comments about electric vehicles

• Looking back to March 2023, an article by Austin Igleheart titled "Special [Registration] Fees on Plug-In Hybrid and Electric Vehicles" was posted at ncsi.org on March 27, 2023.

- An article by Lauren Leffer titled "Greg Abbott Signs Law Making EV Owners Pay for Their Gas-Free Cars [\$400 Registration Fee]" was posted at gizmodo.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Tom Krisher and Wyatte Grantham-Philips titled "Ford Decides to Keep AM Radio on 2024 Models, Will Restore AM on Two Electric Vehicles From 2023" was posted at apnews.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Jack Fitzgerald titled "Ford's Jim Farley Likens Future Electric Three-Row SUV to 'Personal Bullet Train'" was posted at caranddriver.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Peter Johnson titled "Ford is Making It Easier for You to Buy an EV" was posted at electrek.co on May 24, 2023.

U.S. dollar – is the dollar strong?

- A Reuters article by Harry Robertson titled "Why Is the U.S. Dollar So Strong Again?" was posted at reuters.com on May 18, 2023.
- An article by William Watts titled "'Don't Kiss Your Dollars Goodbye Just Yet': IMF Chief Sees U.S. Dollar Remaining Global Reserve Currency" was posted at marketwatch.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Christopher Lewis titled "USD/JPY Forecast U.S. Dollar Displays Resilience Against Japanese Yen" was posted at fxempire.com on May 24, 2023.

U.S. dollar – is the dollar weak?

- An article by Alex Lo titled "Leave It to America to Undermine Its Own Dollar Dominance" was posted at scmp.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Oriol Caudevilla titled "How China's Digital Yuan Can Chip Away at the U.S. Dollar's Dominance" was posted at scmp.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Debbie Mohnblatt titled "Middle East Explores Alternatives to Dollar Dominance" was posted at jpost.com on May 25, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Naomi Rovnick and Libby George titled "The End of King Dollar? The Forces at Play in De-Dollarization" was posted at reuters.com on May 25, 2023.

General comments about ESG and DEI

• An article by Isabel Baldwin titled "Brittney Griner Says the National Anthem 'Hit

Different' on Her Return to Court After Release From a Russian Penal Colony – Despite Previously Protesting for It to Not Be Played at WNBA Games" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 14, 2023.

- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "WNBC Star Brittney Griner Decides to Stand for National Anthem After Being 'Stripped of American Freedoms' in Russia" was posted at breitbart.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Jeremy Carl and Douglas Walker titled "Taxpayers Spend Billions of Dollars Annually on a Woke Welfare Racket" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 23, 2023.

Inflation

- An article titled "Inflation Not Declining as Fast as Fed Would Like" was posted at newsmax.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Jim Nelles titled "The Hidden Costs of Biden's Inflation Are Destroying the American Dream" was posted at dailywire.com on May 24, 2023.

Finances

- An article by Connie Loizos titled "Austin Russell [the 28-Year-Old CEO of Luminar] Became the Youngest Self-Made Billionaire in 2021; Now He Owns Forbes" was posted at techcrunch.com on May 12, 2023.
- An article by Zachary Halaschak titled "New Home Sales Rise for Second Month in a Row in Sign of Hope for Market" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by John Binder titled "Moody's Analytics: Skyrocketing Rents Across U.S. Far Outpace Income Growth" was posted at breitbart.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Alexandra Yoon-Hendricks titled "Washington Food Bank Lines Grow as Covid-Era Benefits End, Grocery Prices Rise" was posted at seattletimes.com on May 25, 2023.

Pro-abortion and pro-trans

• An article by Emma James titled "Nebraska State Trooper Is Assaulted and 6 People Arrested After Pro-Trans and Pro-Abortion Protesters Interrupt Debate and Throw 'Used Tampons' Onto the House Floor' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 20, 2023.

Doesn't this surgery prove pro-life?

• An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Doctors [in Massachusetts] Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.

Comments – **pro-life**

• An article titled "Forcing Churches to Pay for Abortion Coverage, Violates Conscience – Costs California \$1.4 Million" was posted at adfimedia.org on May 12, 2023.

- An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "California Officials to Pay Churches \$1.4 Million for Unconstitutional Abortion Coverage Mandate" was posted at breitbart.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Momentum From Dobbs Led Legislatures All Around the Country to Pass Popular Pro-Life Laws" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 24, 2023.

Comments – limited abortion

• An article by Patrick Hauf titled "South Carolina Passes 'Heartbeat' Abortion Bill That Limits Access to 6 Weeks" was posted at foxnews.com on May 24, 2023.

Comments – pro-abortion

- An article by Emily Joshu titled "Republican States Face an Exodus of Doctors Amid Abortion Bans: Survey Finds 60% of Medics Are 'Unlikely' to Practice in State With Restrictions" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "NYC [Hunter] College Fires Pro-Abortion Professor [Shellyne Rodriguez] Who Harassed Pro-Lifers, Chased Reporter With Machete" was posted at lifesitenews.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "Coalition Pushing Extreme Abortion Initiative in Ohio Says It Isn't Trying to Undermine Parental Rights; A Member Group's Explicit Agenda Suggests Otherwise" was posted at theblaze.com on May 24, 2023.

Comments about U.S. military

• An article by Steve Beynon and Rebecca Kheel titled "Army Special Operations Could Be Cut 10% as Military Looks to Conventional Warfare" was posted at military.com on May 24, 2023.

Transgender – military

• An article by Kristina Wong titled "[Matt] Gaetz Asks Austin and Milley Why Drag Queen Shows Are Still Happening on Military Bases" was posted at breitbart.com on May 23, 2023.

Transgender – federal news

• An article by Neil Munro titled "State Department Promotes Transgenderism Over Gay Rights" was posted at breitbart.com on May 19, 2023.

Transgender – miscellaneous news

- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "PetSmart [Company] Pushes the LGBT Agenda: 'Celebrate Pride With Your Pet'" was posted at breitbart.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Chris] Hayes to DeSantis: Sex Change Treatment for Minors Is None of Your '[Expletive] Business'" was posted at breitbart.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Joseph Mercola titled "Gender Transition Surgery: Dreams Turned to Nightmares" was posted at mercola.com on May 20, 2023.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "'The Dodgers Have Become the Bud Light of Baseball': Catholic Vote Blasts Dodgers for Caving to Anti-Catholic Drag Queens" was posted at breitbart.com on May 23, 2023.

Boycotting Bud Light

- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "'Getting Worse and Worse': Former Anheuser-Busch Executive [Anson Frericks] Predicts Bud Light Backlash Is Not Going Away" was posted at dailywire.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Emma James titled "Anheuser-Busch Has Lost a Staggering \$15.7 Billion in Value Since Bud Light Controversy Began as Rivals Add \$3.2 Billion to Their Value and Experts Warn of Beer Shortage" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Aneeta Bhole and Emma James titled "Budweiser Is Giving Away Its Beer for Free in Some Stores With New Promotions After Dylan Mulvaney Backlash Wiped Almost \$16 Billion Off Parent Company Anheuser-Busch's Market Value" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 25, 2023.
- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Bud Light to Sponsor Pride Parades Despite Ongoing Boycott" was posted at dailywire.com on May 25, 2023.

Boycotting Target

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "'Target [Retail Chain] Deserves the Bud Light Treatment': Retailer Faces Backlash for Promoting Trans-Friendly Slogans on T-Shirts for Kids and Gender-Neutral Clothing in Its Pride Collection" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 12, 2023.

• An article by Ashley Sadler titled "Designer for Target's Pro-LGBT 'Pride' Collection Promotes Satanism, Violence Against 'Transphobes'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on May 23, 2023.

- An article by Jen Smith titled "Target Pulls Pride Trans Products and Claims It's Because of 'Threats' to Staffers and Not Over Bud Light-Style Boycott Fears' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Jen Smith and Alyssa Guzman titled "Woke vs. Woker! California Governor Gavin Newsom Accuses Target of 'Selling Out LGBTQ Communities' by Rolling Back Pride Products Amid Backlash" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Target's Stock Market Value Takes \$6 Billion Hit Since Backlash Over 'Pride' Collection" was posted at dailywire.com on May 25, 2023.

Illegal immigration – constitutional duty

- Looking back to November 2018, an article by Rob Natelson titled "The Feds Have a Constitutional Duty to Stop the Caravan at the Border" was posted at i2i.org on Nov. 19, 2018.
- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Rob Natelson titled "Immigration: How Biden Is Violating the Constitution" was posted at i2i.org on Oct. 21, 2021.

Harris – reaction to border crisis

• An article by Peter Aitken titled "VP Harris Allegedly Silent on Plea From World's Former 'Murder Capital' [El Salvador] as Leaders Offer U.S. Migrant Advice" was posted at foxnews.com on May 24, 2023.

Immigration scam in New York

- An article by Staff titled "[15] Homeless Men Recruited [by Black Female Director of Yerik Israel Toney Foundation] for Veteran Hotel Scam [in Newburgh, N.Y.]" was posted at midhudsonnews.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Ben Nandy and Bob Doda titled "Recruit: Sharon Toney-Finch Paid for Meals, Told Residents of Homeless Shelter to Pretend to Be Displaced Veterans" was posted at westchester.news12.com on May 22, 2023.
- An article by Olivia Land titled "Advocate Who Lied About Vets Being Booted From Hotel Is Stripped of 'Woman of Distinction' Honor' was posted at nypost.com on May 24, 2023.

More comments – illegal immigration

• An article by Rebecca Santana titled "Texas Sues Biden Administration Over Asylum Rule, Saying Phone App Encourages Illegal Immigration" was posted at apnews.com on May 24, 2023.

- An article by Nolan Rappaport titled "How the University of California Is Encouraging Illegal Immigration" was posted at thehill.com on May 25, 2023.
- An article by Elizabeth Heckman titled "Parents Infuriated as Migrants Enroll in Chicago Schools Without Health Records After Years of Covid Rules" was posted at foxnews.com on May 25, 2023.
- An article by Louis Casiano titled "Pennsylvania Police Officer Charged With Transporting Illegal Immigrant" was posted at foxnews.com on May 25, 2023.

Comments about voting

• An article by Mini Racker titled "Dominion [Voting Systems] CEO Predicts 'Business Ultimately Goes to Zero' Because of 2020 Election Lies" was posted at time.com on May 18, 2023.

Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- An article by Joe Hutchinson titled "City of Tacoma [Washington State] Sees Staggering 30% Drop in Homicides as It Hires More Cops by Re-Funding Police After Cutting Its Budget by Nearly \$30 Million in 2020" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 19, 2023.

Soaring crime in California

- An article by Amy Graff titled "9 Juveniles Arrested in Connection With 35 Oakland Robberies; Police Say" was posted at sfgate.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Aneeta Bhole titled "Shocking Moment California Highway Patrol Officer on a Motorbike Is Knocked to the Ground and Pummeled by Attacker on the Side of Busy Freeway Off-Ramp Before Three Good Samaritans Come to His Rescue" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 24, 2023.

Soaring crime in Chicago

• A video and an article by Paul Bois titled "Watch: Mass Brawl Erupts at Chicago Airport Baggage Claim" were posted at breitbart.com on May 23, 2023.

• An article by Ben Bradley, Eli Ong and Shannon Halligan titled "Suspect Dead After 48 Hour Crime Spree, Shootout With Police in Batavia [Illinois]" was posted at wgntv.com on May 24, 2023.

More soaring crime America

- An article by Kamal Sultan titled "Seattle's Out-of-Control Crime and Drug Problem in Democrat-Controlled City Have Forced USPS to Pause Deliveries to an Entire Zip Code This Month" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 20, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "[Memphis] Drive-By Shooting Caught on Camera During Interview About Crime Solutions" was posted at memphis.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Cory McCord titled "[Houston] Crime Ring Busted, 16 People Accused of Stealing More Than 100,000 Gallons of Fuel From Gas Stations" was posted at khou.com on May 24, 2023.
- A video titled "Rising Crime Spurs Demand for [Trained] Guard Dogs" was posted at foxnews.com on May 25, 2023.

Homeless problem across America

- An article titled "Another Housing Setback for New York: Housing Chief Is Resigning" was posted at nytimes.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Nicole Hayden titled "Portland Mayor Ted Wheeler Expresses 'Renewed Hope' That City-County Homelessness Agency Can Succeed" was posted at oregonlive.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article titled "Homeless Encampments Removed From Kona's Hale Halawai Beach Park on Big Island [Hawaii]" was posted at bigislandnow.com on May 24, 2023.

Black lives matter corporation – observant people say this coming

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Aaron Steinbuch titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Describes Herself as 'Trained Marxist'" was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Donations to Black Lives Matter Plummet by 88% in a Year (From \$77 Million in 2021 to Just \$9.3 Million in 2022) After Racial Justice Outfit Was Blasted for Lavish Property Purchases and Huge 'Consulting' Fees" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Black Lives Matter Foundation Going Broke After Raising \$90 Million" was posted at dailywire.com on May 24, 2023.

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Black Lives Matter Is Headed for Insolvency After

Plunging \$8.5 Million Into the Red – but Founder Patrisse Cullors' Brother Was Still Paid \$116 Million for 'Security Services' in 2022, While Sister of Board Member Earned \$1.1 Million for 'Consulting'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 24, 2023.

Comments about police mistakes

• An article by Olivia Jones titled "Parents of 22-Year-Old (Who Was Shot and Killed by Cops After Calling 911 When His SUV Broke Down) Get a \$19 Million Settlement" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 23, 2023.

Comments about covid-relief funds

• An article by Patricia Kime titled "VA Can't Account for \$187 Million in Emergency Covid-19 Funding" was posted at military.com on May 23, 2023.

Comments about covid hospital protocols

• An article by Stella Paul titled "'Making a Killing' Film Highlights the Deadly Results of Hospital Covid Protocols" was posted at lifesitenews.com on May 22, 2023.

Comments about lockdowns

• An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "College Enrollment Keeps Sliding Even Three Years After Lockdowns" was posted at dailywire.com on May 24, 2023.

Meat injected with mRNA?

• An article titled "Beef Company CEO [Jason Nelson of Texas company 'Whole Cows']: 'I'll Shut Down the Company Before We Ship a Single Bag With mRNA-Injected Meat'" was posted at thelibertydaily.com on May 19, 2023.

Wasted covid vaccines

• An article by Caitlin Tilley titled "More Than \$2 Billion of U.S. Taxpayer Cash Has Been Wasted on Unused Covid Vaccines; Analysis Suggests" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 20, 2023.

Covid vaccines

• An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Judge Orders FDA to Speed Up Release of Covid Jab Data, Reveal Everything by June 2025" was posted at lifesitenews.com on May 24, 2023.

Covid vaccine – lifetime protection?

• An article by Vishwam Sankaran titled "Scientists Inch Closer to Covid Vaccine That Provides Lifelong Protection" was posted at independent.co.uk on May 10, 2023.

Covid drugs

- An article by Annika Kim Constantino titled "FDA Grants Full Approval to Pfizer Covid Treatment [Antiviral Pill] Paxlovid for High-Risk Adults" was posted at cnbc.com on May 25, 2023
- An article by Alexander Tin titled "Pfizer's Paxlovid Still Free for Now, After FDA Grants Full Approval to Covid Drug" was posted at cbsnews.com on May 25, 2023.

Comments about masks

- An article by Matthew Oliver, Mark Ungrin and Joe Vipond titled "Masks Work, Distorting Science to Dispute the Evidence Doesn't" was posted at scientificamerican.com on May 5, 2023.
- An article by Jeffrey H. Anderson titled "The Harm Caused by Masks [Increased Carbon Dioxide Can Increase Respiratory Problems, High Blood Pressure, etc.]" was posted at city-journal.org on May 9, 2023.
- An article by Jen Christensen titled "Face Masks Are Still a Good Idea at the Doctor's Office; Study Says" was posted at cnn.com on May 18, 2023.
- An article by Ivey DeJesus titled "Central Pennsylvania Hospitals End Mask Mandates, With Some Exceptions" was posted at pennlive.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Bruce Y. Lee titled "Journal Retracts Flawed Study That Claimed Face Masks May Cause Covid-19 Symptoms" was posted at forbes.com on May 24, 2023.

Comments about Disney battle with Florida

- An article by Zac Anderson titled "Disney Cancels \$1 Billion Florida Investment Amid Feud With DeSantis" was posted at heraldtribune.com on May 18, 2023.
- An article by Ted Johnson and Dominic Patten titled "Ron DeSantis Spokesman Claims Disney Ditched Florida Relocation Plan Due to Cash Flow Problems and Struggling Stock" was posted at deadline.com on May 18, 2023.
- An article by Dominic Patten titled "Florida Man Attacks! Ron DeSantis Says 'Zero' Chance He'll Back Down in Disney Battle; Wants 'Woke' Judge in Mouse–House–Suit Tossed" was posted at deadline.com on May 19, 2023.

• An article by Tom Tapp titled "Disney Pitches 30-Year Expansion Plan (Dubbed DisneylandForward) to Anaheim Leaders; Projects It Will Create 2,200 Jobs" was posted at deadline.com on May 19, 2023.

Comments about Disney

- An article by John Nolte titled "Disney Pulls Super-Woke 'Willow' Series From Disney+ to Save Money" was posted at breitbart.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by Lillian Gissen titled "'I Am Paralyzed With Fury': Disney Faces Outrage and Cries of 'Homophobia' After Announcing Plans to Remove More Than 50 Shows and Movies From Hulu and Disney+ (Including Several LGBTQ-Focused Hits)" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 19, 2023.

Is LeBron James a narcissist or a marketing genius?

- A video by Chris Broussard and Brian Noe titled "LeBron Teases Retirement for Attention and to Shift the Narrative" was posted at youtube.com on May 23, 2023.
- A video by Kevin Davis titled "LeBron's Fake Retirement News Taking Away From [NBA Denver] Nuggets Victory" was posted at youtube.com on May 23, 2023.

Comments about Tucker Carlson

- An article by Josh Dickey titled "Fox News Collects Studio Equipment From Tucker Carlson's Home in Maine: 'They Took Everything'" was posted at thewrap.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Shawn Cohen titled "Tucker Carlson Is Seen Rebuilding His Barn-Turned-Satellite Studio After Fox News Dismantled His Remote Set Near Maine Summer Home as Loyalists Quit the Network to Join His New Secret Venture" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 24, 2023.

Corporate media – not journalism, but activists who protect the leftists

• An article by Lewis Pennock titled "How Liberal Commentators Blindly Dedicated Hours to Baseless Claims That Trump Colluded With Russians" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2023.

Will corporate media return Pulitzer prizes?

• Looking back to December 2021, an article by Hans A. Von Spakovsky titled "Will New York Times, Washington Post Return Pulitzer for Misleading Russia Collusion Stories?" was

posted at heritage.org on Dec. 13, 2021.

• An article by Miles Dilworth titled "The Unraveling of the New York Times and Washington Post's Pulitzer Prize-Winning Stories: Durham's Damning Indictment of How the Mainstream Media Lapped Up Tales of Trump's Links to Moscow With No Credibility" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2023.

• An article by John Nolte titled "Washington Post Won't Return Fake Pulitzer, 'Stands By' Russia Reporting" was posted at breitbart.com on May 17, 2023.

More comments about corporate news media

- An article by Brandon Drey titled "CNN's Jake Tapper Says Durham Report Devastating to FBI; Exonerates Trump 'To a Degree'" was posted at dailywire.com on May 15, 2023.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Durham Report Vindicates Mark Levin, Breitbart News [Reporting] on FBI Spying on Trump" was posted at breitbart.com on May 16, 2023.
- A video and an article by Benjamin Lindsay titled "Video: Megyn Kelly Slams 'Trump Hater' CNN Anchors as Ratings Crater, Offers Jake Tapper Compliment ('At Least Tries to Be Fair')" were posted at thewrap.com on May 23, 2023.
- An article by Laura Hollis titled "Dear Americans: You Were Duped [by Politicians and the Media]" was posted at creators.com on May 25, 2023.

Disinformation - Barack Obama lectures against widespread disinformation

• An article by Lindsay Kornick titled "Barack Obama Lectures About 'Widespread Disinformation' on World Press Freedom Day [May 3]: 'Truth Matters'" was posted at foxnews.com on May 3, 2023.

What did Obama know?

- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "James Comer Believes Barack Obama Knew of Biden Family's Foreign Deals" was posted at breitbart.com on May 13, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Comer Suggests Obama Knew of Biden Family's Foreign Deals, but Chose to Ignore It" was posted at townhall.com on May 13, 2023.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "Hillary Clinton's Plan to 'Vilify' Trump by Linking Him to Putin Was Briefed to Obama and Biden Before the Election in 2016 While the FBI and DOJ Restricted Investigations Into Her Campaign; Durham Report Says" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 15, 2023.
- An article by Diana Glebova titled "FBI Ignored Alleged Clinton Campaign Election

Meddling Plan After CIA Briefed Obama and Biden; Durham Report Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 16, 2023.

Did the "deep state" remove Richard Nixon?

- Looking back to January 2023, an article by Ed Mazza titled "Tucker Carlson Has Some Weird Ideas About Watergate in Latest Fox News Rant" was posted at huffpost.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- Looking back to January 2023, an article by Tim Haines titled "Tucker Carlson: The Deep State Removed Nixon (the Most Popular President Ever) to Cover Up CIA's Murder of JFK" was posted at realclearpolitics.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- Looking back to April 2023, an article by Nathan Pinkoski titled "How the Deep State Took Down Nixon" was posted at compactmag.com on April 6, 2023.

Biden family business

- An article by Madeleine Hubbard titled "GOP Chair [August Pfluger] 'Speechless' After Top FBI Official Says 'I Just Haven't Had Time' to Read Durham Report" was posted at justthenews.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Jim Jordan: FBI and IRS Colluding to 'Crush' Hunter Biden Probe Whistleblowers" was posted at dailyfetched.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "'There Were Multiple Steps That Were Slow-Walked at the Department of Justice': IRS Whistleblower Breaks Cover After Claiming Hunter Biden Was Given Preferential Treatment During Tax Probe" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Chris Enloe titled "IRS Chief Responds to Allegations of Whistleblower Retaliation: 'IRS Follows the Direction of the Justice Department'" was posted at theblaze.com on May 24, 2023.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

- An article by Matt Bai titled "How Joe Biden Should Solve the Kamala Harris Conundrum" was posted at washingtonpost.com on May 8, 2023.
- An article by Michael Smith titled "Vice Presidents Rarely Make Much Difference, but Harris Doesn't Help Biden at All" was posted at kentucky.com on May 18, 2023.

Keep an eye on Michelle Obama

Looking back to March 2023, an article by Brianna Herlihy and Lawrence Richard titled

"Michelle Obama for President in 2024?" was posted at fox5atlanta.com on March 7, 2023.

Robert F. Kennedy Jr.

- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "RFK Jr.: 'I Got Sold on Bitcoin When I Saw What Happened to the Truckers in Ottawa'" was posted at breitbart.com on May 19, 2023.
- An article by John Binder titled "RFK Jr. Champions Economic Populism: Protect American Workers With Tariffs" was posted at breitbart.com on May 24, 2023.

Sad to watch – Joe Biden, Dianne Feinstein and John Fetterman

- An article by Daniel McCarthy titled "Feinstein Today Is Biden Tomorrow" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 17, 2023.
- An article by Meghan McCain titled "Ailing, Frail, Incoherent Why I Feel So Deeply Disturbed by Democrats Reducing Three Visibly Struggling Former Giants [Joe Biden, Dianne Feinstein and John Fetterman] to Mere Pawns in Their Game" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 20, 2023.
- An article by Josh Christenson titled "Senator Dianne Feinstein Shielded From Journalists at Capitol: Report" was posted at nypost.com on May 24, 2023.

Sad to watch – Joe Biden's mental limitations

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Tim Meads titled "Freudian Slip? Obama Talks About 'Crazy' 'Uncle Joe' Not Having Any 'Serious Responsibilities' During Warnock Campaign Rally" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2022.
- An article by James Franey titled "Even Hillary Thinks Biden's Age Is an Issue: Clinton Admits Voters Should Consider Concerns About 80-Year-Old's Performance When Asked About Him Falling Down the Stairs and Hopes He Can 'Compete' in 2024" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 22, 2023.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by John Binder titled "Joe Biden Doubles Down on Globalism at G7: U.S. Will 'Not . . . Decouple From China' "was posted at breitbart.com on May 22, 2023.
- A video titled "Resurfaced Video of Biden and Soros on TV Together Is Breaking the Internet" was posted at rumble.com on May 22, 2023.

Republican candidates

• An article by John C. Moritz titled "[Texas Senator John] Cornyn Says Trump Can't Win

2024 General Election and That 'Time Has Passed Him By' "was posted at caller.com on May 18, 2023.

- An article by Patrick Reilly titled "Twitter Glitches Disrupt Ron DeSantis' Presidential Run Announcement" was posted at nypost.com on May 24, 2023.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Navy Veteran DeSantis Says Draft-Dodging Trump's Insults Pale in Comparison to Sacrifices Made by Those in the Military as Ex-President Brands Florida Governor an Imposter" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 25, 2023.

• • • • •

An article by Jackie Calmes titled "What If Biden Weren't Running? Democrats Have a Bench That's Deeper Than You Think" was posted at latimes.com on May 20, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

- Michael Bennett Senator of Colorado
- Andy Beshear Governor of Kentucky
- Cory Booker Senator of New Jersey
- Pete Buttiegieg Transportation Secretary
- Roy Cooper Governor of North Carolina
- Amy Klobuchar Senator of Minnesota
- Mitch Landrieu former mayor of New Orleans
- Wes Moore first black Governor of Maryland
- Phil Murphy Governor of New Jersey
- Gavin Newsom Governor of California
- J.B. Pritzker Governor of Illinois
- Josh Shapiro Governor of Pennsylvania
- Gretchen Whitmer Governor of Michigan

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."